To whom it may concern

I live in the Gunton area and therefore walk and enjoy North Denes. It has never been a busy area and the car park has only had a few dog walker and fishermen cars at any one time.

However, on several occasions over the past month I have seen over 70 cars in Links Road car park and their occupants enjoying the beach for the day. Approximately 200 to 300 people including children. The same situation was repeated at the bottom of Tramps Alley with many cars parked along Corton Road and in Dip Farm car park.

Whilst I am pleased that new life is being breathed into North Denes I am extremely concerned that there are no facilities for this amount of footfall. I can only assume people are relieving themselves in the sea or in the dunes.

Where are the public conveniences that I would think are required as a minimum for public health & safety. Surely the provision of portaloos is necessary to comply with basic standards of health & hygiene especially in the light of the present pandemic.

Whilst I accept that the “staycation” might have exacerbated the situation I think the council needs to be proactive in maintaining public health and hygiene standards.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am more than happy for my e-mail to be treated as public comment. As further info the car park hosts an ice cream van and a burger van further evidence of the need for toilets.

I look forward to your reply.

